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CA20-039 Audit of laparoscopic total colectomy for severe refractory ulcerative
colitis

Ronan Cahill <ronan.cahill@ucd.ie> 21 August 2020 at 17:54
To: Ronan Cahill <ronan.cahill@ucd.ie>

From: clinical audit <clinicalaudit@mater.ie>
Date: Mon, 27 Jul 2020 at 14:15
Subject: CA20-039 Audit of laparoscopic total colectomy for severe refractory ulcerative colitis
To: Ronan Cahill <ronan.cahill@ucd.ie>, Ronan Cahill <rcahill@mater.ie>
Cc: Michael Marnane <MichaelMarnane@mater.ie>, Ruth Buckley <rbuckley@mater.ie>

 Dear Professor Cahill,

 Many thanks for submitting your Clinical Audit application to the Clinical Audit & Effectiveness Committee.

 The MMUH Clinical Audit and Effectiveness Committee have reviewed your application “Audit of laparoscopic total
colectomy for severe refractory ulcerative colitis”.

 The application was discussed and reviewed by the Committee. They advised:

·          This is a service evaluation project not a clinical audit as currently framed i.e. you are not measuring your practice
against explicitly stated criteria.  A Service Evaluation seeks to assess how well a service is achieving its intended
aims. It is undertaken to benefit the people using a particular healthcare service and is designed and conducted with
the sole purpose of defining or judging the current service.

·         The current process for a service evaluation is that a Service Evaluation does not require approval by the
Committee and the current consensus in relation to service evaluations are “For service evaluation approval is via the
local senior clinician" 

·          They also added that the findings of this service evaluation could be used as a basis for a future Clinical Audit.

 If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me on my phone or email below.

 

 

Kind regards,

 

 

____________________________________

Clara McAlinden |Clinical Audit| Quality & Patient Safety Directorate|Mater Misericordiae University
Hospital | Eccles Street | Dublin 7  

E-mail:  cmcalinden@mater.ie | clinicalaudit@mater.ie|Landline: 00 353 1 803 2287 |

 

 

[Quoted text hidden]

mailto:clinicalaudit@mater.ie
mailto:ronan.cahill@ucd.ie
mailto:rcahill@mater.ie
mailto:MichaelMarnane@mater.ie
mailto:rbuckley@mater.ie
mailto:cmcalinden@mater.ie
mailto:clinicalaudit@mater.ie

